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Hares Ear Czech Nymph 
Credit Tim Cimmisa 
April - September 

 
Hook: Allen J100BL 8-12 

Bead: Slotted Tungsten 10=1/8 

Thread: UNI 6/0 Olive Dun 
Ribbing: Brown Ultra Wire Brassie 

Body: SLF Spiky Dubbing (natural Fox or Brown) or Hareline Dubbin (Hare’s Ear) HD4 
Optional: Lead weight, Legs (hen hackle or Partridge), Scud Back  

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IN2andIBtVY 
 

Step 1: Place the bed on the hook and 
mount the hook in your vise. 

 

http://www.tennesseetraditionalflies.com/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IN2andIBtVY


Step 2: Start the thread behind the 
bead. 

 

Step 3: Lay down a small thread base 
behind the bead. 

 

Step 4: Attach thread just behind the 
thread that you laid down in the prior 
step. 

 



Step 5: Wrap your thread bac to the 
bend of the hook and slightly down the 
bend. 

 

Step 6: Add dubbing to your thread and 
dub the body making it thicker to the 
thorax. 

 

 



Step 7: Wrap your thread (about four 
wraps) in front of the Thorax. Wrap 
wire up to the bead to add some 
weight. Lock in the wire with your 
thread. Cut tag 

 

 

Step 8: Create a dubbing loop and add 
dubbing to the loop. 

 



 

Step 9: Spin the dubbing loop to attach 
the dubbing to the thread 

 

 



Step 10: Rub the dubbing gently with 
your finger to spread out the dubbing 
then spin the loop some more. 
 
Be careful not to over spin and break 
your thread. 

 

 

Step 11: wrap the dubbing loop while 
pulling back with you fingers on ever 
wrap up behind the bead. 

 



 

Step: 12 Tie off the dubbing loop. Trim 
the loop tag. 

 

 



Step 13: Loop finish and cement the 
thread. 

 

Step: 14 Use a Velco dubbing brush to 
tease out the abdomen dubbing. 

 

 



 

Step 15: Use a brass wire brush forward 
to tease out the guard hare then brush 
back to form the legs. 
 
Be careful not to catch any of the 
thread which will break. 

 

This fly looks wonderful when it gets 
wet. 

 
 


